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THE WATER BUREAU 
SPECIAL MEETING 

555 Main Street 
Hartford, Connecticut 06103 

Monday, June 19, 2017 
 

Present: Commissioners Daniel A. Camilliere, Kathleen Kowalyshyn, Domenic Pane, 
Pasquale J. Salemi, Raymond Sweezy, Alvin Taylor and District Chairman 
DiBella (7)  

 
Absent: Commissioners Andrew Adil, Mary Ann Charron, Georgiana Holloway, Byron 

Lester and Christopher Syrek; Special Representative Michael Carrier (6) 
 
Also 
Present:  Scott W. Jellison, Chief Executive Officer 

R. Bartley Halloran, District Counsel 
John Zinzarella, Chief Financial Officer 
Christopher Stone, Assistant District Counsel 
John S. Mirtle, District Clerk 
Sue Negrelli, Director of Engineering 
Tom Tyler, Director of Facilities 
Christopher Levesque, Director of Operations 
Michael Curley, Manager of Technical Services 
Kerry E. Martin, Assistant to the Chief Executive Officer 
Cynthia A. Nadolny, Executive Assistant 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 

Chairman Sweezy called the meeting to order at 5:05 P.M. 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS RELATIVE TO AGENDA ITEMS 
 

No one from the public appeared to be heard. 
 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 

On motion made by Commissioner Kowalyshyn and duly 
seconded, the meeting minutes of May 17, 2017 were 
approved.   
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WATER SERVICE TO 580 CHRISTIAN LANE IN BERLIN 
 
To:  Water Bureau for consideration on June 19, 2017 
 
 District staff received a request from the owner of 580 Christian Lane in Berlin to 
provide the property with water service.  The property is currently unserved by public water 
and is located adjacent to the town border of Newington.  Due to the property’s location, it is 
unlikely that the Berlin Water Control Commission will be able to service the property in the 
foreseeable future.  There is an existing water main located in Bridle Path in Newington that 
the property owner will connect to.  The Berlin Water Control Commission sent a letter dated 
June 1, 2017 authorizing the District to serve the property for the foreseeable future and if 
Berlin Water Control Commission expands its water service to be able to serve the property in 
the future, the connection to the District’s water system will be reevaluated.  Upon approval by 
the Water Bureau and District Board, the District and Berlin Water Control Commission will 
amend, by agreement, their Exclusive Service Areas established by the Water Utility 
Coordinating Committee. 
 

Staff has reviewed this request and considers it feasible. 
 
 It is therefore RECOMMENDED that it be 
 
VOTED: That the Water Bureau recommends to the District Board 

passage of the following resolution: 
 
RESOLVED: That the property owner of 580 Christian Lane in Berlin, CT 

be authorized to connect to the District’s existing water main 
in Bridle Path in Newington under the District’s standard 
connection procedure.   

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED:  That the District’s Exclusive Service Area established by the 

Water Utility Coordinating Committee be amended, by 
agreement with Berlin Water Control Commission, to reflect 
service to 580 Christian Lane in Berlin. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Scott W. Jellison 
Chief Executive Officer 
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On motion made by Commissioner Kowalyshyn and duly seconded, the report was 
received and the resolution adopted by unanimous vote of those present. 

 
OPPORTUNITY FOR GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
No one from the public appeared to be heard. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:08 P.M. 

 
 

ATTEST: 
 
 

John S. Mirtle, Esq.                            _______________ 
District Clerk                              Date of Approval    
 


